
 

  
 
 

MUNICIPAL CORPORATIONS COMMITTEE 

 

 

DATE:    January 10, 2024 

 

CALLED TO ORDER: 5:30 p.m. 

 

ADJOURNED:  5:40 p.m. 

 

 

ATTENDANCE 

 

ATTENDING MEMBERS     ABSENT MEMBERS 

La Keisha Jackson, Chair     Brian Mowery        

Joshua Bain        Michael-Paul Hart 

Ali Brown 

Jesse Brown          

Michael Dilk        

Jared Evans     

Ron Gibson 

Keith Graves 

Kristin Jones 

Carlos Perkins     

 

AGENDA 

 

PROPOSAL NO. 24, 2024 - reappoints Brett Voorhies to the Indianapolis Airport Authority Board 

 

“Do Pass”         Vote: 10-0  

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

MUNICIPAL CORPORATIONS COMMITTEE 

The Municipal Corporations Committee of the City-County Council met on January 10, 2024, in Room 

260 of the City County Building.  Chair La Keisha Jackson called the meeting to order at 5:30 p.m. with 

the following members present: Joshua Bain, Ali Brown, Jesse Brown, Michael Dilk, Jared Evans, Ron 

Gibson Keith Graves, Kristin Jones, and Carlos Perkins.  Michael-Paul Hart and Brian Mowery were 

absent. Council staff was represented by LeAnnette Pierce, General Counsel.  

PROPOSAL NO. 24, 2024 - reappoints Brett Voorhies to the Indianapolis Airport Authority Board 

 

Brett Voorhies stated that he has been on the board for over ten years, and it has been an amazing 

experience.  He stated that for the last several years, the Indianapolis Airport has been the number one 

airport in North America, and across the entire world. He stated that he would be grateful and honored to 

serve another term.   

 

Councilor Jones stated that Mr. Voorhies has been a tremendous asset to the Indianapolis Airport 

Authority Board, and that she is happy to support his reappointment. 

 

Councilor Graves thanked Mr. Voorhies for his years of dedication to the Indianapolis Airport Authority 

Board and for the wonderful work that they are doing at the airport.  

 

Councilor Evans thanked Mr. Voorhies for the communication that he has given him regarding the board.  

He stated that he would appreciate his help and support to push the airport a little bit on the Vandalia Trail 

that runs through portions of the airport property.  

 

Councilor Ali Brown thanked Mr. Voorhies and the Indianapolis Airport Authority Board for being so 

inclusive and making it so everyone can travel. She stated that the fact that they went through sensory 

training and have now added sensory rooms makes it so families like hers can go to the airport without so 

much fear.   

 

Councilor Jesse Brown thanked Mr. Voorhies for bringing a labor perspective and for his service.  

 

Chair Jackson thanked Mr. Voorhies for his many years of service and for his leadership.  She asked what 

his proudest moment was while serving on the board. Mr. Voorhies stated that his father served on the 

board for many years, and to be able to follow in his footsteps and serve on the board is quite amazing for 

him.  There are so many moments that make it hard to pinpoint one thing.  

 

Councilor Jones moved, seconded by Councilor Evans, to send Proposal No. 24, 2024 to the full Council 

with a “Do Pass” recommendation.  The motion carried by a vote of 10-0.    

 

There being no further business, and upon motion duly made, the meeting was adjourned at 5:40 p.m. 

  

                                                            Respectfully Submitted, 

 

 
                                                            La Keisha Jackson, Chair    


